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SAILING REGATTAS—AT LEAST EIGHT DEAD IN TWO RECENT ACCIDENTS
Sailing regattas should be—and most often are—enjoyable recreational events that are conducted safely and are remembered as rewarding, pleasurable experiences for all involved.  But sailing regattas, and all recreational boating activities, are inherently dangerous and require vigilant attention to safety.  Although it is very early in the traditional boating season, already within the past two weeks at least eight people—all of whom were experienced (or even professional) sailors—have died while participating in organized sailing regattas:

1.   In mid-April, off the coast of San Francisco, five sailors died when their 38-foot sailing yacht was hit by powerful waves in rough weather and capsized.

2.  This past weekend, off the coast of San Diego, three people died (and one remains missing) when their 37-foot sailing yacht apparently collided with a larger vessel, despite clear weather and only moderate sea swells. 

Although many details are not yet known and investigations of both incidents continue, these accidents are a stark reminder that safety must be paramount in all respects.  Safety begins well before any regatta or sailing event—even a leisurely day on the water—is underway.

Mariners are reminded that an “Application for Approval of Marine Event” must be submitted to the Coast Guard for approval of any organized sailing or other recreational boating or on-water activity, such as races (sailboat, powerboat, paddle-board), swims, fishing tournaments, etc.

Most importantly, Marine Event Permits issued by the Coast Guard contain a number of conditions that require certain safety precautions be taken.  Sponsors of marine events permitted by the Coast Guard are reminded to pay particularly attention to those safety conditions.

Each summer mariners in our area enjoy hundreds of organized marine events, from small sailing school evening races to large regattas that draw hundreds of large, fast vessels.  Thankfully we have enjoyed many years of organized events without serious injury or loss of life as described above.  Please continue to devote the utmost attention to safety so that together we may experience many more years of enjoyable boating on the magnificent waters of Rhode Island and southeastern Massachusetts. 

Questions regarding this bulletin or Coast Guard Marine Event Permit requirements may be addressed to Mr. Edward G. LeBlanc at U.S. Coast Guard Sector Southeastern New England, 401-435-2351, or Edward.G.LeBlanc@uscg.mil.
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